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  March 2015



MUCH WENLOCK AND SHIPTON JOINT COMMITTEE invited Dr Stanford and Dr Wentel to give a presentation and take questions at their meeting on 28.1.15.





Dr Stanford said, “ Dr Wentel and I were very pleased to be able to describe to the public meeting the challenges that the practice is facing in very difficult times for the NHS,  particularly the increase in demand for GP appointments, and to explain the breadth of services that are offered by the practice and the extent to which the practice is at the forefront of local innovations such as supporting the local Co-Co project ( Compassionate Communities), the Community and Care Coordinator within the practice,  the Activity Advisor and the In-house Memory Clinic.  All of these services and many others are aimed to help our patients get the very best help and support they need.”  Dr Stanford also described the work that the GPs do outside of the practice, at the Severn Hospice, teaching  Keele medical students and training GPs, ENT clinics and work with Public Health and the CCG.





Two members of the public asked about the difficulty that some people have getting GP appointments and  Dr Wentel stressed that the  practice is striving to provide an appointment system that is accessible to all and ensures that all urgent requests are dealt with on the day. Dr Stanford explained that the practice appointment system is always being reviewed and adjusted where appropriate and recent work with the Much Wenlock & Cressage Patient’s Voice has introduced some specific changes in January to help provide appointments available for booking within a week by releasing some appointments two to four days in advance.  He explained that on-line booking was also an option.  Dr Stanford also emphasised that this is a national problem with rising demand and difficulty recruiting and retaining GPs.  The lack of space in existing buildings also restricts development of services.  The past twelve months had been particularly difficult for the Practice, in part because of the recent maternity leave for 2 GPs.  Dr Stanford said he believed that the new appointment system was safe and that all people with urgent problems would be contacted as soon as possible that day with provision in the system for patients, who need to be seen urgently, to be given an appointment.    





Another question was raised about evening appointments – Dr Wentel stated that the surgery has been offering evening appointments on a Monday for the past 5 years and this service is advertised on the website and in the practice leaflet.  A request was made for more evening appointments however 


Dr Stanford stated that this is not currently possible as the practice is having difficulty recruiting GPs to staff the existing evening appointments and it would not be reasonable or safe to expect the existing GP partners to extend their existing working day to over 12 hours more often.





Dr Wentel answered a question about access for local people to the GP beds at the Lady Forester Nursing Home  The four GP beds are funded by the NHS and as such are available for patients not just in Much Wenlock, although usually it is local people who utilise them.  They are used for situations where people are more appropriately admitted locally rather than to Telford or Shrewsbury hospitals.





Dr Stanford was asked about his role at the CCG and whether he was aware of the fact that sometimes patients seem to be blamed for the problems within the hospitals and of the difficulty of “whistle-blowers” having their voices heard. Dr Stanford said it was wrong for the hospitals or anybody else to blame patients for problems within the system. He explained that as an independent GP he would raise any concerns voiced about the services experienced by local patients at the CCG and assured the Councils and audience that the CCG were continually monitoring the standards and quality of care at the hospitals and are in a position to take action if needed.





Another question arose about the ability of the practice to respond to potential new housing in the town and Dr Stanford explained that unfortunately no funding would come to the practice until such time as the houses are built and people move in.  He agreed that an increase in the local population would increase workload for the practice but that the practice would make plans to accommodate this.	








	








FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST RESULTS: JANUARY 2015


Thank you to the 18 patients who completed the Friends and Family test at either Cressage or Much Wenlock surgeries in January 2015.





Of those who completed the question – “how likely are you to recommend our GP Practice to friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment”;


15 were Extremely Likely


2 were Unlikely


1 was Extremely Unlikely





Of the 3 unlikely or extremely unlikely responses the reason given was the difficulty in obtaining timely appointments and in one case of getting through on the phone.  As mentioned in the article from Dr Stanford and Dr Wentel, changes have been made to the appointment system in January 2015 to improve access to appointments within one week, in addition to the same day, emergency and advance bookable appointments we offer.  Whilst it can be difficult to get through on the telephone at 8.30 am for patients we do have four incoming lines at each site with all administrative staff answering calls between 8.30 and 9.00 each morning to deal with calls as quickly as possible.





The reasons given from the 15 patients who indicated that they would be extremely likely to recommend the practice included; 





Friendly, professional practice


If I am ill I can just phone and get to see someone the same day


Consideration and care and generally very polite.  Very responsive when an emergency, especially the nurses


Everyone is so helpful and kind


Excellent on all counts, wonderful care from all


I would not go anywhere else as the friendliness and help is second to none





The Friends and Family test is an on-going survey – to have your say please complete a form in surgery, use the checking in system at either site or complete a form via our Practice website;   www.muchwenlockandcressagemp.co.uk








